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THE PURPOSE OF THIS NEWS­
LETTER is to share and promote 

team efforts in working toward ECB 
Manufacturing's goal of providing 
100 percent good parts on time at 

the lowest possible cost. 
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UPDATE ON NEW Fl BUILDING 

The construction of the new Fl Building is proceeding very 

well. After receiving the board's approval in February of 
I 981, our architects-Daniel, Mann, Johnson, and Menden­
hall (DM.J M)-and our technical consultant-Technical 
Management Services, Inc. (TMSI)-began work on the de­
sign of the site and the building. The building was placed on 
our JOO-acre site taking into consideration the various existing 
site parameters. Parking for approximately 500 cars (a mix of 

small and large spaces) was constructed on two parking 
lots-a large one to the south and a smaller one to the west. A 
service zone for shipping, receiving, bulk chemical delivery, 
and other services will be constructed on the north side of the 
building. 

The building is 174,000 square feet with an office area which 
includes a cafeteria like Y6's; a dry process area which in­
cludes drilling, routing, mechanical, imaging, screen fabrica­
tion, soldermask, photo tooling, and shipping and receiving; 
and a plating area which contains all but two of the plating 

lines, the chiller and/or boiler room, chemical storage, and the 
control and met lab. A waste treatment facility will be con­
structed by CHEC Engineering, Inc. on the west side of the 

building. This facility will process all chemical wastes, and the 
efnuent will be piped to the Unified Sewer Agency treatment 

plant located to the southwest of our property. 

Ground was broken on August 8, 1981, and the site work was 
started by Ken Leahy Construction, Inc. It was essentially 
completed by October; and on October 15, 1981, Hoffman 
Construction Company started construction on the building. 

The noor slab was poured first, and the tilt-up wall panels 
were poured on top of the noor slab. The panels were complet­
ed and erected by February 15, 1982. The erection of struc­
tural steel and roof deck was complete by the end of March. 

Currently the contractor is installing the backbone utility 

mains, mechnieal duct work, interior walls, and roofing. The 
building shell will be substantially complete on September I, 
1982, less than one year after starting. 

The first delivery of equipment is due on May 15. This equip­
ment, the plating lines, will arrive from Germany on three 
Flying Tiger 747s. Since the installation is so complex and 
time consuming, the plating area portion of the building was 
expedited to extend the installation and start-up time. 

The construction drawings for the remaining equipment hook­
up and move-in work which we call "process work" are being 
completed. The drawings for this work have been released for 
construction during the first week of this month. Process con­
struction has begun and will continue through December. A 
landscaping contract will be let during June. Work will be on­
going throughout the summer and will be completed by 
November. 

Move-in and relocation is planned to start in November and 
continue through December. 

David Lintz, Major Project Manager, Corporate Construction 








